
  
 

 

 

 

June 24, 2024 

 

Board Memo 092-2024: Electrical Fire in North Metro, GA LPC 

 

Executive Board, 

 

Below is an update from Michael Swigart, the Executive Director of Continuity and Preparedness, regarding the 

electrical fire that occurred today, July 8th at the North Metro, GA LPC. 

 
Situation: A contractor was reported to be electrocuted while working on an electrical panel in the facility this 

morning. The electrocution caused a fire which was subsequently extinguished.  Local First Responders were called.  The 

building was evacuated for approximately three hours due to the smoke.  

 

People: 

• All employees were accounted for.  

• One (1) contractor injured and taken to hospital.  USPIS is engaged.  

 

Property: 

• Damage was sustained to the control panel.   

• Local First Responders vented and cleared the building for re-occupancy.  

• Facilities is in the process of being called. 

 

Product: 

• Operations were suspended for approximately three hours. 

 

Communications: 

• North Metro EMT 

• District Safety 

• Inspection Service 

• Local First Responders 

• National Preparedness 

• PANS 

 

Please share this information with your membership. 

 

Thank you, and be safe. 
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